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The Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE) OPPOSES SB 959.  
 
Bill Summary 
 
Senate Bill 959 proposes changes to the management of tidal wetlands by requiring that land created 
under a tidal wetlands license be described using a metes and bounds system. It also mandates MDE to 
update the landward boundaries of wetlands on maps or aerial photographs after shoreline stabilization 
improvements are completed. MDE would be required to adopt new regulations to implement these 
provisions.  
 
Position Rationale 
 
Senate Bill 959 would impose a significant operational and fiscal impact on MDE’s Wetlands and 
Waterways Protection Program.  Given MDE’s lack of resources and staff  to conduct detailed field 
surveys, permittees or licensees may be required to submit new maps along with GIS information for each 
project. Maps need to be sealed by a licensed Professional Land Surveyor to ensure accuracy, with 
estimated costs ranging from $2,000 to $4,000 per survey. With approximately 560 shoreline stabilization 
projects authorized annually, the total cost to MDE or the permittees/licensees could range from $1.12 
million to $2.24 million per year, with higher costs for larger projects. 
 
These additional costs come at a time when MDE is seeking needed revenue adjustments just to keep 
programs current with the costs of inflation and provide our residents and businesses with proper 
customer service. The State is also facing a significant budget challenge, and MDE believes imposing a 
new potential multi-million dollar burden on the State is unwise at this time.  
 
Finally, MDE will also need to track completed projects, review submitted information, verify wetland 
boundaries, and create the required mapping, necessitating the acquisition of specialized equipment and 
technology. Without additional resources, these requirements are likely to cause permitting delays across 
the Tidal Wetlands Division. 
 
In conclusion, SB 959 would place substantial strain on MDE's resources and infrastructure. MDE does 
not believe the added costs and workload outweigh any benefits of the proposed changes. For the reasons 
detailed above, MDE asks for an UNFAVORABLE report for SB 959. 
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